
 

 

 

 

5 June 2023                                                        Our Ref: 207262 

 

Kieran Metcalfe  

Strategic Planner  

Hunters Hill Council  

council@huntershill.nsw.gov.au 

 

RE: Reclassification of land at 4 Pittwater Road, Gladesville.  

 

Thank you for notifying Sydney Water at 4 Pittwater Road, Gladesville, which proposes the 

reclassification of residential land from ‘Community’ to ‘Operational’. This land will be included 

within the future redevelopment in conjunction with the Gladesville Master Plan.   

 

Sydney Water has reviewed the application based on the information supplied and provides the 

following comments.  

 

Sydney Water does not object to the land being reclassified. However, we note that the proposed 

site is traversed by the Northern Suburbs Ocean Outfall Sewer (NSOOS) critical trunk sewer 

main (oviform 2819x2362) as well as a shaft to access the tunnel.  

 

Approval from Sydney Water will be required if any planned works are to be built or constructed 

near or over the Sydney Water assets mentioned above. The following conditions will apply:  

• 24/7 unrestricted safe access to the shaft and a maintenance zone is required around the 

shaft access hatch.  

• If Sydney Water determines that this asset is within the building works zone of influence, 

given that the assets mentioned above are critical, a SEA submission will be required to 

assess the impact of ultimate state of development.  

 

If The Hunters Hill Council require any further information, please contact the Growth Planning 

Team at urbangrowth@sydneywater.com.au. 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Faith Tid-ang  

Acting Commercial Growth manager  

City Growth and Development, Business Development Group 

Sydney Water, 1 Smith Street, Parramatta NSW 2150 

mailto:urbangrowth@sydneywater.com.au

